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Office of the Treasurer

May 1,2022

Dear Connecticut Insured Employers, Self-Insured Employers, and Insurance Carriers:

This is to inform you that the Second Injury Fund (the “Fund”) assessment rates for insured and
self-insured employers will remain unchanged for the Fiscal Year 2023, which begins on July 1,
2022.

The assessment rate for insurance companies will remain 2.25% for insured employers, and
2.75% for self-insured employers.

Our goal of maintaining stable assessment rates during the ongoing public health crisis and
economic uncertainty will result in Fiscal Year 2023 projected savings of $5.8 million for
Connecticut businesses.” My office continues to conscientiously work-towards passing these
savings on to Connecticut businesses without affecting any injured worker’s benefits.

If you have any questions regarding the assessment rates for Fiscal Year 2023, please contact
Assistant Treasurer Jamie Young at (860) 702-3125 or Jamie.Young(@ct.gov.

Sincerely,
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Shawn T. Wooden
Treasurer
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